Evelyn Street, SE8 5RJ
Tel: 020 8692 4351
Fax: 020 8694 0116

E-Mail: info@deptfordpark.lewisham.sch.uk
Web: www.deptfordpark.lewisham.sch.uk

Monday, 31 January 2022

Dear Parents/Carers,

Cases of COVID-19: Advice to parents or carers

Happy New Year and a warm welcome back to you all.

There have been 9 reported cases who have tested positive for coronavirus.

We are no longer required to complete contact tracing and close contacts will now be identified
via NHS Test and Trace. However, we still feel it's important to maintain transparent
communication if we are made aware of any positive cases within our school.

As with positive cases in any other setting, NHS Test and Trace will work with the positive case
and/or their parent to identify close contacts. Any identified close contacts will be contacted
by Test and Trace directly.

We will continue to review our risk assessment and the protective measures in place at school.
These measures include good hand and respiratory hygiene, frequent cleaning and keeping
spaces well ventilated.

Please see overleaf for latest Self Isolation Guidance for those confirmed positive for Covid 19.

Please let us know if you have any queries about any of the above, or any other matter, via
info@deptfordpark.lewisham.sch.uk

Sincerely,

K

Ken Johnson
headteacher@deptfordpark.lewisham.sch.uk
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How five-day isolation rule works in England

Days

Symptoms begin or test taken

Begin counting self-isolation days

Begin home testing

Self-isolation can end with two negative
tests taken at least a day apart

Isolation ends - no test required

Source: NHS
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Contacts

isolate.

The rules for contacts have not changed.
Fully vaccinated individuals who are identified
as contacts of someone with COVID-19
should take daily rapid lateral flow tests for 7
days but are not legally required to self-

Unvaccinated contacts are legally required

to self-isolate for the full 10-day period.
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From Monday 17" January 2022

People self-isolating with COVID-19 will
have the option to reduce their isolation
period after 5 full days if they test
negative on both day 5 and day 6 and do
not have a temperature.

Individuals who are still positive on their
rapid lateral flow tests must stay in
isolation until they have had 2
consecutive negative tests taken on
separate days.

It is essential that 2 negative rapid lateral
flow tests are taken on consecutive days
and reported before individuals return to
their job or education.

Those who leave self-isolation on or after
day 6 are strongly advised to wear face
coverings, limit close contact with other
people in crowded or poorly ventilated
spaces, work from home if they can do
so and minimise contact with anyone
who is at higher risk of severe illness if
infected with COVID-19.

Existing public health measures remain
in place, including:
« staying at home if you feel
unwell
« getting a test if you experience
any COVID-19 symptoms
e wearing a face covering in
crowded, enclosed spaces
» working from home if possible
« maintaining social distancing
and regular hand washing
o taking up the offer of the free
COVID-19 vaccine

If you test positive for COVID-19 you
must self-isolate for 10 days, it is the law.
However, this change enables people
who are not infectious, proven via 2
negative tests over 2 days, which can
start from day 5, to leave isolation on day
6.
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